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The current RNO designation is a 1-digit alpha element. However, the new designation is a 
multiple-digit alpha element that identifies both the ethnicity and race(s). The new NFC ERI 
data element consists of six ( 6) positions. Each HR office will be required to record both the 
ethnicity and race designation using all 6 positions. Users should enter a 'l '-Yes or '0' - No in 
the first position of the field to designate the stated ethnicity and a '1 '-Yes or '0'-No for each 
racial category. For example, a designation of a Hispanic/Latino ethnicity and race designation 
of 'White' would be recorded as '100001 '. In addition, the paper copy must be retained within 
the HR office until the proposed database change has been completed. 

It should be noted that the data element cannot be all zeros (00000), however, it can contain all 
ones (111111 ). During this interim process, there will not be a system edit to ensure that this 
information be included as part of any accessions. This edit will be addressed and implemented 
as a part of the NFC database change scheduled for later this year. Also, NFC plans to update 
the Front-End System Interface (FESI) to include this data element. The new field number for 
FESI users will be D00077 with a field type/size of 9(06). 

Beginning June 2006, each payroll/personnel provider will prepare submissions to CPDF and 
EHRI to include (1) a data element for existing employees' race and national origin (RNO), and 
(2) a new data element to indicate new employees' ethnicity and race indicator (ERI). Through 
the use of the bridging methodology, as outlined by OPM, over time, the CPDF and EHRI will 
be fully populated with the new ethnicity and race codes and bridging will no longer be 
necessary. No action is necessary by the HR office for CPDF and EHRI reporting. Also, an 
internal review will be conducted to determine how this new information will be recorded for 
existing workforce.

REFERENCES: OPM memorandum dated November 9, 2005, titled 'Transition to Reporting 
Ethnicity and Race Designation' 
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